

COMMONWEALTH PORTS AUTHORITY

Main Office: FRANCISCO C. ADA/SAIPAN INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT
P.O. BOX 501055, SAIPAN, MP 96950-1055
Phone: (670) 664-3500/1 Fax: (670) 234-5962
E-mail Address: cpa.admin@pticom.com
Website: www.cpa.gov.mp

REVISED PUBLIC NOTICE

August 12, 2009

SAIPAN AIRPORT and SEAPORT PARKING

This is to inform the general public that the Commonwealth Ports Authority (CPA) installed a new system for the parking facilities at the Saipan International Airport, the Commuter terminal and the Port of Saipan. The new system, which will begin operating on August 20, 2009, dispenses a plastic card upon entry and the card is returned when exiting. The system reads the elapsed time between entry and exit and indicates the appropriate charge.

The Commuter Terminal and the Port of Saipan will be given a grace period of ten (10) minutes. A fee of \$1.00 will be charged when the elapsed time between entry and exit exceeds ten (10) minutes for the first hour and an additional dollar for each additional hour or a fraction of an hour. THE PARKING FEE COLLECTION AT THE COMMUTER TERMINAL WILL BECOME EFFECTIVE ON THURSDAY, AUGUST 20, 2009.

The parking fee at the Saipan International Airport for the first hour is one dollar and an additional dollar for each additional hour or a fraction of an hour.

The total charge for each 24-hour period is \$10.00 for the Main Terminal, Commuter Terminal and the Port of Saipan. For each additional hour or fraction of an hour, an additional dollar will be charged.

A customer who loses a parking card will be charged \$10.00 for the lost card and will also be charged the appropriate parking fee for the time parked. The customer with the lost parking card may be required to park on the side to allow other customers to exit first and then give time for the parking booth attendant to check the system to resolve the matter.

A customer with a valid Handicap Placard will not be charged any parking fee as long as the handicap person who was issued the placard is present in the vehicle. All customers with a valid Handicap Placard should call the CPA Accounting Office.

All parking fees are non-refundable.

If you have any questions, please contact Ms. JoyAnn DeLeon Guerrero at (670) 237-6500.

Efrain F. CAMACHO, P.E.

Executive Director